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   Dear Students, Parents, Staff and Friends of St Matthew’s,  

  
Many great things have happened over the last few days that have seen 

our students and families extremely excited. On Sunday the 2nd June, 

most of our Year 4 students received their First Holy Communion. The 

children arrived at the hall ready to have their photos taken with their 

families looking extremely handsome and beautiful. Great care has 

obviously been taken to look their very best on such an important day.  

The children all approached their sacrament so reverently and were 

obviously extremely well prepared. Thank you to Mr John Kavanagh and 

Miss Jessica Chouieri for preparing the students so well. They were able 

to respond to the questions that Fr Boy posed which showed a true 

understanding of the special sacrament that they were taking part in.  

Thank you also to Mrs Helen Howden for assisting in the preparations for 

the sacramental masses on Sunday and for the preparations leading up 

to the masses.  It was also wonderful to see many staff members there 

supporting both our students and families. 

 

On Monday morning, there was a buzz in the air as the year 6 students 

gathered in the hall in preparation for their great journey to Canberra.  

Student arrived with their families, suitcases packed and armed with 

jackets and beanies in preparation for 5 days of fun.  Amid some 

nervousness, excitement, anticipation and wonder our students said 

goodbye to their families ready to experience something new.  Included 

in the newsletter are some photos from our first day together.  

 

Building wise, our building project is well underway with the staff room 

and front offices already missing a few walls and looking extremely 

empty. The contractors have also started working on the new lift area 

which will be behind the external stairs to the year 5 area. It’s exciting to 

see it all starting to come together.   

 

In week 10, we will be having our yearly Parent teacher Interviews. This 

will be an opportunity for parents to come and speak to their child’s 

classroom teacher regarding their child’s learning. Notes will be sent 

home on Tuesday 11th June with a code for you to book your interviews 

online.  

 

On the 11th June, We will begin our 2020 prep interviews. We already 

have quite a number of student enrolled. If you have a younger sibling 

who is due to come to school in 2020, please remember to come and 

enrol them as soon as possible. 

 

Just a reminder that next weekend is the Queens’ birthday weekend and 

there is no school on Monday 10th June. 

  
 We continue to keep Mr Brown in our prayers. 

 
   Have a wonderful week,  
   Mrs Carmela D’Amato (Deputy Principal Learning and Teaching Leader)  

Dates to Remember:  
  

TERM 2 2019  
Monday 3rd June – Friday 7th June  

Year 6 student’s annual camp to Canberra  
  

Monday 10th June  
Queen’s birthday holiday – no school for 

students & staff.  
  

Wednesday 26th June  
Parent Teacher Interviews. Students finish 
school at 1pm. Interviews begin at 1.30pm  

  
Friday 28th June  

Last day of term 2, dismissal at normal 
time, 3:25pm.  

  
TERM 3 2019  

  
JULY  

Monday 15th July  
First day of term 3, first bell rings at 

8:50am, don’t be late!  
  

Saturday 20th July  
Year 6 Confirmation commitment mass, 

5:30pm in our church.  
  

AUGUST  
  

Tuesday 6th August  
Year 6 Confirmation workshop, 7:00pm in 

our church.  
  

Friday 9th August  
Year 6 Sacrament of Confirmation, 6:00pm 

in our church.  
  

Tuesday 13th August        
St Matthew’s book fair!!!  Author Sue de  

Gennaro  
  

Monday 19th August         
St Matthew’s book week!!! Authors Hilary 

Badger & Sue de Gennaro 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 

  

WELLBEING NEWS       
 

Do you have a child with ASD, Asperger’s, a physical disability or a child who 

suffers from anxiety? Come and join us for a morning tea get together where 

we can share stories, ask questions of each other, have a listening ear and 

even a shoulder to lean on. It’s a time and a place where no judgements or 

pressures are made but a sharing together what works and support for one 

another.  

If you would like to attend could you please email Mrs Helen Howden at 

hhowden@smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au for catering purposes! 

  

 

 

Helen Howden  

Wellbeing Leader  

  

mailto:hhowden@smfawknernth.catholic.edu.au


Year 6 Camp to Canberra 

The year 6 students are in Canberrra at this very moment! We are enjoying a fantastic time so far.  The Canberra trip 

is an extremely important educational time as the students will be learning about and participating in a variety of 

educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital 

as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian 

Government contributed  $30  per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program 

towards those costs. The rebate is then paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.  This rebate has 

already been taken into consideration when the fees were set for the school camp.  

We are looking forward to the remaining three days in Canberra! 

 

    

   



  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 



 


